

November 21, 2007

Brad Wall Premier Elect Legislative Building Regina, Sask. S4S 0B3

Dear Mr. Wall:

I write to follow up on my congratulatory letter of November 14, 2007.

Since I last wrote to you we have convened a meeting of provincial labour leaders to discuss a number of issues of importance to us and to the people of Saskatchewan.

The Saskatchewan Federation of Labour represents a broad cross section of Saskatchewan citizens covering virtually every occupational classification imaginable. Our meeting discussed significant challenges and issues important to Saskatchewan citizens, including but not limited to; retention and recruitment of workers, impending skills shortages, aboriginal employment development and representative workforce strategies, and a stable industrial relations climate. Those attending the meeting are highly knowledgeable in these areas with much to contribute through the process of respectful and meaningful dialogue.

I was instructed to request a meeting of this group with you, your cabinet and your caucus at the earliest opportunity to discuss how we can contribute to the further development of our province.

Could you please have someone contact our office to initiate arrangements for such a meeting?

Yours truly,

Larry Hubich President

cc SFL Affiliate Presidents and Senior Staff SFL Executive Council Don Anderson, SFL Executive Assistant Provincial media Garnet Garven, Deputy Minister to the Premier

/dl/cupe4828/wall-nov07